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3 February 2011
The Honorable Lyman Hoffman, Co-Chair
The Honorable Bert Stedman, Co-Chair

Senate Finance Committee

Alaska Capitol, Room 532
Juneau, AK  99801-1182

Re: HB 16 (Hawker) 
       Letter of Support- Senior Benefit
Dear Co-Chairs Hoffman and Stedman:

Mabel T. Caverly Senior Services provides small grants for dental work, eyeglasses, hearing aids, prescriptions, rent, utilities, furnace repair, appliance repair, etc.  We also collaborate with the Food Bank of Alaska to distribute monthly food boxes. Thanks to a partnership with Alyeska Canine Trainers, we are able to add dog and cat food to our distribution offerings.  All these programs have income limits of approximately 200% of the Federal Poverty Level.

Because of these programs, nearly all our client base would be considered low income.

The average monthly income for the grants program clients who are ages 65 and older is $1,400. That includes the Senior Benefit income of $125.00.
One of our clients better explained the circumstances of a great many of seniors with very modest means much better than I ever could.  “I get my social security check, pay the house payment and utilities.  My check is mostly gone.  Last year, I was in the doughnut hole.  I couldn’t afford my medications which cost $ 400 for 2. My teeth are falling out.  I’m in pain. I worked all my life.  I would have never thought I would have to ask for help. This is the first time in my life. At times, I don’t know what to do anymore.”
Please imagine life for this gentleman and so many others like him if the Senior Benefit goes away.

We would appreciate your support to extend the Senior Benefit.   
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Thank-you in advance for considering this matter.
Sincerely,

(s) S.B. Camery
Sandra B. Camery

Executive Director

cc:  Senator Olson
       Senator Thomas       
       Senator McGuire
       Senators Ellis & Egan HSS

